RVRMA EXECUTIVE BOARD Record of Proceedings

Regular Monthly Meeting Wednesday, February 22, 2017, 5:30pm The Ranch House Meeting Room

A regular meeting of the Executive Board Members of the River Valley Ranch Master Association, in the county of Garfield, State of Colorado was held on Wednesday, February 22, 2016 at 444 River Valley Ranch Drive, Carbondale, Colorado, CO 81623 with the following people present:

Executive Board of Directors

Ron Rouse, President Yvonne Perry, Secretary Todd Richmond, Treasurer Scott Darling, Director-at-Large (by phone)

Management Representatives

Lani Kitching, Interim General Manager Suzie Matthews, Finance and Fitness Pamela Britton, Governance and DRC Brenda Boas, Member Services

Homeowner Attendees

Stan Kleban Cynthia Siomiak

Call to Order

RVR Executive Board President, Ron Rouse called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. A quorum was established.

Approval of Agenda

Directors Perry and Richmond moved and seconded to approve the agenda. The motion passed unanimously.

Consent Agenda

Directors Richmond and Perry seconded the adoption of the meeting's consent agenda and to approve the Board Meeting minutes of January 25, 2017. The motion passed unanimously.

Public Comment

• Cynthia Siomiak asked about individuals renting out rooms in their homes. Ron Rouse indicated that is prohibited by our covenants and if that practice comes to the attention of a community member, they should advise DRC Administrator, Pam Britton.

Announcements

- March/April Art Installation Pam Porter
- **DRC Meetings** February 9th and 16th

- Executive Board Meeting March 29th, 5:30pm
- Easter Event April 16th

Committee Reports

- DRC Meeting February 9th
- DRC Meeting February 16th

There were no comments on the committee reports.

Staff Report

General Update

Operations are proceeding smoothly. Scheduled replacement, preventative and requested repairs and maintenance were accomplished during the Ranch House closure on time and on budget. With these projects now completed we can begin to formalize a Facilities Management Maintenance Program from which we can more effectively manage our Ranch House assets.

Finance

- Budget –See budget to actual notes.
- Financial Reports/Capital Reserve Enclosed

DRC/Governance

- DRC DRC new home construction applications have slowed down.
 - New home construction
 - 7 new homes (DehanA08, DehanAA09, Dlouhy, Fulton, Galli, Kennedy, Warren) and 2 remodels (Bennas, Simmons) are under construction; all are proceeding toward completion
 - 4 proposed new homes (DehanAA21, Garrett, Greenwood, Kaegebein) and 1 significant remodel (Poncelet) have received Final DRC approval and are pursuing Building Permits
 - 1 new home application is currently under review (Dora); 3 are expected to begin review soon (Cole, Lesser, Miller)
 - <u>Certificate of Completion and Compliance</u> Hugh and Peggy Sontag (KK-14) finished their home construction and received their CO from the Town of Carbondale and their CC from RVR
 - Administrative Reviews Administrative requests are minimal at this point. A house repainting request was processed. The revised Administrative review process that was approved at the January Board meeting has been posted on the DRC page of the website.

- <u>Digital DRC Database</u> Approval was received to launch the first phase of development of the digital DRC Database. The Consultant has begun work and anticipates doing a Beta test of the database this in March.
- o <u>DRC</u> The Bi-annual DRC satisfaction survey was issued. Results were positive.

Governance

The proposed revisions to the current Fence regulations in the Design Guidelines were reviewed by the DRC with Board President Ron Rouse and Interim General Manager Lani Kitching at the February 9th DRC meeting. Additional revisions were incorporated.

Human Resources

- Staffing Contingency plans continue to be explored as a means to backfill Jessica Hennessey's
 upcoming June through August maternity leave. Additional scenarios have been discussed which include
 looking outside the organization at alternatives to include the scope of the role.
- Irrigation Tech We are currently seeking a full-time seasonal irrigation tech to replace the position held by Larsen Close. Larsen recently completed the necessary coursework to launch a career in Social Services and we proudly wish him all the best.

Member Services

- Art –Marcie Reed, Isa House, and Cheryl Bumgarner are the featured artists for January and February.
- **Communication** The Weekly News, Tennis News, and Business Buzz are all being produced on schedule and continue to serve as important points of communication with our owners along with select Public Service Announcements of topical importance.
- **Programming** The fitness schedule has been modified for the New Year.
- **Events** There are no events scheduled for February or March.
- **Guest Pass Program** Staff is working on final recommendations for revising the current Guest Pass program for 2017.
- **Tennis Courts** Lani has been in conversation with the Town of Carbondale about putting the tennis nets up on the hard courts. They will do so with the agreement that RVR will lock the gates to the hard courts if it snows so individuals don't attempt to snow shovel the courts and damage them with metal shovels.

Operations

- Street and Traffic sign replacement Is underway. Many of our traffic signs, in particular, have become
 badly faded over time with equally worn wooden backing. These are being rebuilt one by one with new
 signage affixed. On average, we can create and install 2 or 3 signs per day.
- Outdoor Landscaping Flowering plants have been custom ordered to grace the Ranch House entryway and RVR street entrance islands. These will be locally grown from seed to ensure environmental compatibility. Planting will commence at the appropriate time in late May.
- **Neighborhood Home Painting bids** are in the process of being prepared. This year's work will include 11 Settlement and 8 Old Town homes.
- **Triangle Park** The unseasonably warm weather has enticed Carbondale locals to begin to recreate in the public parks. We have been asked by our City officials to assist with deterring entry to these areas as their early use has been seen to cause damage to still fragile grass.

Facilities

- Ranch House scheduled maintenance included the well documented sand filter replacement and
 domestic hot water repipe, isolation valves were installed in strategic locations along the domestic
 water lines to avoid having to shut off the water supply to the entire facility in the event of a future
 failure.
- Ranch House requested maintenance included refreshing the Weight Room/Gym with new carpet and paint which, overall, has been well received. Hardwood floor refinishing in the Yoga Room, Great Room and stairways has also produced a favorable result. Care and maintenance of these areas has been adjusted to apply only hardwood specific products. Additional floor mats and runners will be placed in strategic locations to prevent repeat damage during the open pool season. The Great Room fireplace was also repaired to ensure its seasonal use.
- Ranch House preventative maintenance to date has included the procurement of 2 new pumps to drive our water delivery and filtration systems. The 3 pumps in service are all original equipment, one of which was recently rebuilt. Due to their age and slowing performance it was recommended by the professionals to have spare pumps on hand in preparation for any sudden failure. The entire air duct system was also blown as a last step of the renovation to remove any new construction dust and past residual debris.
- Routine property maintenance will commence in mid to late April when the Grounds Maintenance and Lawn Care contract comes into effect. As has been the common practice, these services will consist of basic grass mowing, border edging and in some areas, grass clipping removal.

Annual Pool Deck resurfacing – is once again needed to repair recurring divots and cracks. We will
evaluate the best solution to meet our particular needs with reputable local contractors. Timeframe
TBD.

Old Business

Ranch House Rules and Regulations

The following **Draft Motion A** was moved and seconded by Directors Perry and Richmond. The motion passed unanimously. Scott Darling's affirmative proxy vote was registered by Board President Ron Rouse. Jack Gausnell's affirmative Proxy vote was registered by Board President Ron Rouse.

Draft Motion A: Resolved, that the RVRMA Executive Board approves the revised Ranch House Rules and Regulations as presented.

New Business

Proposed Revisions to RVRMA Design Guidelines - Fences

The following **Draft Motion B** was moved and seconded by Directors Richmond and Perry. The motion passed unanimously. Scott Darling's affirmative proxy vote was registered by Board President Ron Rouse. Jack Gausnell's affirmative Proxy vote was registered by Board President Ron Rouse.

Draft Motion B: Resolved, that the RVRMA Executive Board approves the proposed changes to the RVR Design Guidelines, Sections 6.57 – 6.57.4, as unanimously recommended by the members of the RVR Design Review Committee.

Executive Session

The Board entered Executive Session at 6:38pm. The Board returned from Executive Session at 7:35pm.

Adjourn

It was moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm.